
£280.71 from our non uniform day. Well done everyone 
on a brilliant day!  

Christmas Shoebox Appeal 

We are so proud to let you 
know that we collected 103 
Christmas shoeboxes!  
Thank you to all who 
donated.  

The Family Shoeboxes of 

gifts are given to families who 

often have to make a choice 

between buying food or fuel at 

Christmas time – buying presents 

is just not a priority. Many of 

these families do not have 

running water, heating or electricity. Some live in 

appalling conditions, often living in just one or two 

rooms, and life for them is a real struggle to survive. 

Due to the 

number of 

elderly people 

that are now 

being left 

alone due to 

their families 

leaving to 

work away, 

there is now also an  Elderly Shoebox Appeal.  The 

boxes are similar however the children's games and 

education materials are replaced with a wind up torch, 

sensory items, candle and holder etc. Boxes get sent 

to Romania, Bulgaria, Moldova and Ukraine. 

Children in Need 

On Friday 17th November, the school hosted a fun 
‘spotacular’ event for Children in Need. The children 
arrived at 
school in non 
uniform… some 
dressed in their 
pyjamas and 
onesies, some 
covered in spots! 

The aim of the day was clear; to raise money for a 
fantastic cause and for the children of Stanbridge to 
help those children who are less fortunate than 
ourselves.  

As the children arrived in school, many came carrying 
cakes and bakes. Very soon, the tables outside the 
offices were full! At 2.30pm that afternoon, members 
of the PTA and school helpers set up for the big event.  
The gym was filled with eager buyers, parents and 
children alike! 

In our Friday 
celebration 
assembly, we 
proudly presented a 

giant Pudsey cake, made by 
our past pupil, Katie Brown. 
Raffle tickets were sold all 
week and the lucky winner 
was Charlotte G from Year 5. 

In total we raised a 
whopping £925.32. This was 
£510.83 from the cake sale, 
£134.40 from the Pudsey 
cake raffle and a further 
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Stanbridge News 

DATES FOR YOUR 

DIARY : 

 Mon 27th Nov, 12-
1pm—EYFS parent lunch 

 Wed 29th Dec, 2pm—
Panto Performance KS2 

 Mon 4th Dec, 9.30am 
and Tues 5th Dec, 5pm—
EYFS Nativity 
Performance 

 Tues 12th Dec, 2pm and 
Wed 13th Dec, 5.30pm, 
KS1 Christmas 
Performances 

 Wed 6th Dec, 6pm, Mon 
11th Dec, 2pm and Wed 
13th Dec, 3.30pm—Key 
Stage 2 Christmas 
Performances 

 Week commencing 4th 
Dec—Elfridges PTA pop 
up shop 

 Thurs 14th Dec—
Christmas Jumper Day 
and Christmas Lunch 

 Fri 15th Dec—Last day 
of term 2 

 Tues 2nd January—
SCHOOL CLOSED, INSET 
DAY 
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Ofsted Inspection 

As you may be aware, Stanbridge 

Primary School had an Ofsted 

Inspection on Thursday 16th 

November 2017. The school 

welcomed Her Majesties Inspector, 

Mr Paul Williams, who spent the 

day observing lessons, looking at 

books, talking with pupils, parents, 

governors and staff and meeting 

with the Head Teacher.  

This one day visit confirmed that the 

school remains good and we are so 

proud of all the fantastic work that 

has taken place at the school since 

the last inspection in November 

2012.  

Miss Bertham told the children in 

assembly, ‘I am so proud of you all. 

You have fantastic attitudes to 

learning and really aim high and fly 

in your learning.’  

Parents/carers, staff and pupils 

completed an online questionnaire 

and the responses were 

overwhelmingly positive.  

 

 

In 2-3 weeks time, we will receive the 

Ofsted letter written by Mr Paul 

Williams (HMI). This will provide 

further information about the 

findings during the inspection.  

Making a Difference… The Gift of Giving 



Our E-Safety Squad take the 
role of keeping children safe 
online very seriously! We 
encourage any parent/carer 
or child to report an incidents 
of cyber bullying or dangerous 
behaviour online to the 
school. Mr Baker leads the E-
Safety Squad who meet once 
a term. Hattie, one of the E-
Safety Pupil Leaders, has 
written this article.  

E-safety is a very important 
topic, if anything goes wrong 
on the internet it will come in 
very handy. What will help 
you the most online are the 
smart rules. Teachers should 
be teaching these at the 
beginning of every ICT lesson. 

These are the smart 
rules: 

S: Stay safe 

M: Don’t meet up 

A: Don’t accept files or 
E-mails 

R: Be reliable 

T: Tell an adult you 
trust 

 

Poppy Appeal 
 
We raised a grand total of £193.18 for the 
Poppy Appeal this year. Without our help, 
the Royal British Legion would be unable to 
continue the vital welfare and benevolent 
work that helps so many. 
 
We wore our poppies with pride and children 
in Key Stage 2 
wrote some very 
special 
Remembrance Day 
poems that have 
been published on 
our website.  

Be Safe Online! 

NOTICES & REQUESTS 

At Stanbridge Primary School we 
aim to work closely with parents 
and carers to achieve the best 
outcomes for all children. 
 
In order to work towards ensuring 
this becomes a reality, we have a 
PIP (Parents in Partnership) group 
that meets once a term. Each class 
has a PIP representative who 
passes on feedback to Miss 
Bertham and Mrs Walker. We 
genuinely wish to seek, and take 
account of, parent’s views and 
involve them as much as possible 
in life and work of the school.   
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Winter Weather—Be 
Prepared! 

 
During the winter months 
we ensure children get 
fresh air and exercise and 
children will be outside 
during the school day. 
Please make sure your 
child is well prepared in 
the colder weather, with a 
hat, scarf and gloves.  
 
A warm/waterproof coat 
should also be provided 
(named).  

ONLINE CLUB BOOKING  

Our club online booking system is now 
available through our School Gateway 
using your phone or computer. 
Everyone has had the opportunity to 
book onto 2 clubs across the year. We 
have a few spaces left in some clubs 
and are now opening this up to 
everyone, allowing an additional 1 
club to be booked.  

Please contact the office if you do not 
have access to the School Gateway and 
we will be able to assist you in booking.  

Absences 
Our School Policy (in line with 

the majority of schools in 
South Glos) is that no holidays 

will be authorised in term 
time.  If a parent decides to 

take their child out of school 
without authorisation, this 

may result in a Penalty Notice 
fine being issued by the Local 
Authority. The fine is £60 (per 
parent, per child). E.g. A two 

parent family taking 2 children 
out of school for an 

unauthorised holiday would be 
liable for a total of £240 if paid 

within 21 days or £480 
between 21 and 28 days.  

Absence requests will only be 
granted in exceptional 

circumstances. This request 
must be put in writing as a 

letter to the Head Teacher, at 
least 2 weeks before, fully 

explaining the reason for the 
request. 

 
 
We feel that it is important that 
parents have a forum where they can 
express their views, know that they 
can make a difference, and learn 
more about how the school 
operates.  The PIP group is a place for 
parents/carers to tell us what is going 
well and what could be even better. 
The list opposite tells you who your 
class PIP rep is. We still have a few 
vacancies so let us know if you would 
like to be a part of PIP! 

ONLINE PAYMENTS TO SCHOOL 
 
We now take ONLINE payments via the 
School Gateway which can be accessed 

via your smart phone or computer. 
Use this link:  login.schoolgateway.com 

or go to the school’s website 
www.stanbridgeprimary.org.uk  

and click the School Gateway icon at the 
top of the main page. 

 
Other payments should be sent via your 
child in a clearly marked envelope.  No 

combined payments please.   
Thank you 

School Kitchen Job Opportunity 

Dolce Ltd are currently looking for a 
temporary general assistant/server 
to work in Stanbridge Primary 
School kitchen but also be flexible to 
work in other schools in the local 
area (mileage will be paid). The 
position will be for 10 hours per 
week, Monday to Friday during term 
time only, and may include some 
overtime (times to be confirmed) . 
This post may lead to a permanent 
role. 

Duties include serving meals to 
pupils, some cleaning duties and any 
associated tasks. The rate of pay will 
be £7.50 per hour pro rata, on a 
term time only basis. 

Please contact Daryl at 
daryl.williams@dolce.co.uk to apply 
and for any 
further 
information.  

Do you know who your class PIP Representative is?  
Class PIP Member 

Name 
Child’s 
Name 

RA Gemma Millard 
Susanne Weaver 

 Sydney 
Alby 

RB Sarah Jones Ffion 

1A Shamina 
Connellan 

Elias 

1B Jane Evans Nina 

2A Emily Baker Darcey 

2B Lucia Weaver Bronwen, Holly 

3A Nicolette Usher Eloise 

3B Natalie Thomas Annie, Lulu  

4A Rachel White Phoebe, Kiera 

4B Sarah Parrott Megan 

5A Kiran Ganpatal Neeti and Neha  

 

5B   

6A Abbe Hooper Olivia  

6B  Jane Lenton Daniel  



Parent/Carer Communication 
DEDICATED EMAIL ADDRESS 

FOR  
PARENT COMMUNICATION 

 

We now have a dedicated email 
address for parent 

communication as follows: 

admin@stanbridgeprimary.org.u
k 

This email address is for non-
urgent communication with the 

school as we cannot guarantee to 
check it more than once a day. 

We ask that you do not email 
class teachers or Head Teacher 

directly, but use this central 
email address.  

NOTICES 

CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCES—GET YOUR TICKETS NOW!  
LEAFLETS  

 
Various non-school 

organisation leaflets 
are available in the 

entrance foyer.  
Please pop in to find 

out what’s going on..  
 

  (The school takes  
no responsibility for 
events or activities 
advertised on these 

leaflets) 
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Mon 18th Dec 2017 

Tues 2nd Jan 2018 

Fri 25th May 2018 

 

Governors play an important role in a 
school, forming a Governing Body that 
work with the Head Teacher to shape the 
strategic direction of the school.  

Meet our New Chair of Governors, Claire 
McKinstry...  

What is your background and how long 
have you been a governor? 

I have been a Governor just under 4 years. 
I applied to be a Parent Governor just after 
my eldest joined the school in 2013 and 
joined the team the following January. 

I have always lived in Bristol and moved to 
the local area when I was 8. I went to 
school locally and to the University of 
Gloucestershire, where I did my teaching 
degree. I am now a Primary School Teacher 
in South Gloucestershire. I am passionate 

Meet our new Chair of Governors 

 
Depending on how the allocation of seats 
goes we are hoping to make an additional 
seat per family available from 6.30pm on 
Friday 1 December for EYFS, 6.30pm on 
Tuesday 5 December for Key Stage 2 and 
6.30pm on Wednesday 6 December for 
Key Stage 1.  It is very important that you 
have booked your initial allocation by 
these dates to avoid disappointment.  If 
additional tickets are made available we 
will send a text out to notify you.  The 
extra seats will then be available to book 
on the booking system. 
 
Please note that the evening performance 
will be in greater demand; therefore if you 
are able to come to the afternoon 
performance, please book tickets for the 
afternoon.  This should ensure that every 
parent has an opportunity to see his or 
her child perform. 
Please visit https://
stanbridge.parentseveningsystem.co.uk  

Please ensure you do not use 
this email address for personal 
information about your child or 

information for the class 
teacher that may be needed on 
the same day. Please put this in 

a letter for your child to hand 
to the teacher, or see the class 
teacher at the end of the day. 

If you have a query or wish to 
notify us of something such as a 
forthcoming pupil absence (not 
on the day) you can now email 

us at the admin address 
 

Our Facebook page and school 
website contains up to date 

information and school news 
and is a good point of reference 
to check dates and see what has 

been going on at the school.  
 

about children receiving an enriched, fun 
and happy education. I have two children 
at Stanbridge Primary School and I love 
being able to support the school they 
attend. 

 

What do you 
do in your 
spare time?  

I am an 
active 
member of the Stanbridge Fliers running 
group, I love to run. I run with the Monday 
morning ‘School Gates’ group and the 
Wednesday evening group. I also run with 
my husband and friends several times a 
week. When I’m at home, I enjoy baking 
and make cakes for family and friends. 

What are your governing responsibilities?  

I was voted in as the Chair of Governors in 
September. I am also the Chair of the 
Personnel Committee and the EYFS link 
Governor.   

What do you think makes a good school? 

I believe a good school is a combination of 

so many things. But it, without doubt, 

needs a warm feeling where children feel 

welcomed and cared for. A creative and 

exciting curriculum. Team spirit and 

passion from both the staff and children. 

High expectations to be the best, 

supported by an inspirational, motivating 

and forward thinking group of leaders. A 

place where children are happy and have 

the foundations laid for a wonderful 

future. 

Telephoning the School Office 
 

Communication is 
important to us at 

Stanbridge and 
we have a huge 
amount of infor-
mation and dates 

on our school 
website and in our newsletters. 

We use text messaging and email 
to keep you informed. When con-
tacting the office for information, 
please check the website first as 
our office can be extremely busy.  
If you need to get a message to 

the class teacher the most effec-
tive way to do this is to write a 
short note. This way, your child 

can deliver it directly to their 
teacher.  

Thank you for your help. 

 
Our Christmas Performances will be held on 
the dates published on page 1. These will 
take place  in our school hall.  In order to 
maximise capacity we have arranged for 
three performances for Key Stage 2; two for 
Key Stage 1 and two for EYFS.   
 
Due to maximum hall capacity 
requirements, these performances are 
intended for adults only, however siblings 
are welcome to attend but must be 
counted within the seats allocated.  
Stanbridge pupils will watch each other’s 
Key Stage performances during the school 
day. 
 
As space is limited, we are initially 
allocating two seats per family via the 
electronic parentseveningsystem.co.uk, 
which you have used for booking your 
parents’ evening appointments.  The 
system will be open for bookings at 
6.30pm on Friday 24 November.   

to book your seats.  A link to this site is 
also on the school’s website at 
www.stanbridgeprimary.co.uk    
 
Login with the 
following 
information: 
StudentΩs 
Preferred First 
Name (no 
abbreviations) 
StudentΩs 
Surname 
StudentΩs Date of Birth 
If you do not have access to the internet, 
please contact the school office who will 
be happy to book seats on your behalf. 
 
Please print out your booking 
confirmation and bring it along to the 
performance to speed up entry.  If you 
are unable to print your confirmation a 
list of booked seats will be available on 
the door for checking. 



Get in touch 

 

 

 

Contact the school office for: 

 Notification of sickness (telephone and 
choose option 1) 

 To make an appointment with a class teacher  

 General school enquiries: trips, uniform, dinner money, dates etc. 

Telephone: 01454 862000 

Email:  admin@stanbridgeprimary.org.uk 

Or pop into the lobby at the front of the school to visit the receptionist. 

Please be aware that teachers are extremely busy in the mornings between 8.30 
and 8.55am, preparing for lessons. If you would like to speak to your childôs class 
teacher, please send a note or make an appointment for the end of the day. For 
urgent enquiries, please see a member of staff in the reception office, who will be 
very happy to help. Thank you.  

Have you visited the school website recently? You 
can find...  

 Letters, newsletters and hand-outs 

 Dates for your diary 

 School achievements and celebrations 

Stanbridge Road 
Downend 
Bristol 
BS16 6AL 

Phone: 01454 862000 
Fax: 01454 862003 

Email:  admin@stanbridgeprimary.org.uk 

STANBRIDGE PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 

PTA NEWS 

WEõRE ON  THE  WEB! 

V ISIT 
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School Office 
Opening Hours 

 
8.45am to 3.30pm 

Mon - Fri 
 

Closed daily between 
9.15am and 9.45am for 
registration procedures 

Elfridges and the Christmas 
Fayre. 
 
The eagle eyed among you 
will have noticed that some 
of the games stalls were 
manned by our very own 
Stanbridge pupils. We’re 
really proud to have these 
lovely young people working 
with us at events and will be 
looking for more 
opportunities for them to 
volunteer throughout the 
year. It was lovely to see the 
level of maturity that they 
approached the tasks with 
and we hope that they 
enjoyed helping out. Thank 
you very much to those 
pupils who helped! 

Well, the fayre was a Christmas 
Cracker of a start to our Festive 
Fundraising this year! This year 
we decided to concentrate on 
providing lots of affordable fun 
activities for the children to take 
part in and we think you’ll agree 
that that it proved to be a huge 
success.  
 
Our games room in the hall was 
packed with games, tombolas, a 
bouncy castle and a soft play to 
name but a few – and was fit to 
burst with excited children from 
start to finish.  
 
We’ve now got Elfridges on the 
way as well as a couple of other 
surprises up our sleeves before 
the term ends, so watch this 
space! Elfridges is a special 
Christmas shopping event for 
children. A letter has been sent 
out explaining that children can 

order a gift at a cost of £3. 
During the week 
commencing 4th December, 
the PTA elves will be 
accompanying children from 
each class to the pop up 
store to allow children to 

choose their gifts! Make 
sure you return your child’s 
order form and payment by 
30th November.  
 
We’ll be announcing the 
total amount raised soon for 
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